High School Visit Recommendations

College Counselors refer to them as “high school visits.”  Secondary counselors and students call them “college visits.”  By either name, visits by admissions counselors to individual high schools continue to provide an effective form of college counseling.  The KYACAC College Fair Committee’s primary purpose is to coordinate the fall college fair schedule, but as high schools feel increasing pressure to maximize instructional time and as colleges face shrinking travel budgets, both groups have asked the KYACAC College Fair Committee for some recommendations to help maintain the viability of individual high school visits.  Please note that these are visits that take place apart from college fair programs.

· Colleges and high schools should maintain a flexible policy regarding the scheduling of visits.  Admissions and secondary counselors should work closely to make certain that the time and location maximizes the opportunity for productive interaction between college representatives, students, and secondary counselors.

· Individual sessions provide the best counseling scenario.  Admissions Counselors meet individually or with a group of students in a college resource room, counseling office, or a conference room.   These sessions can take place at any time of the day.

· Although it is not the preferred method, lunch time visits are sometimes necessary.  For lunch visits, the admissions counselor should be in an area visible to students, preferably not in the cafeteria itself.  If a cafeteria set-up is necessary, high schools should consider a “college corner” which is consistently used for that purpose. 

· Admissions counselors should:

· Schedule visits at least two weeks in advance

· Be clear in their objectives – is it for general exposure or to follow-up with a specific group of interested students?

· Provide a list of students with whom they wish to speak

· Confirm all appointments in writing, preferably with a poster that helps to publicize the visit

· Secondary Counselors should:

· Provide adequate visit facilities

· Set aside some time to talk with the admissions counselor

· Notify students in advance of the visit

Both admissions counselors and secondary counselors share in the responsibility for arranging a visit that is useful for the students.

